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f. Voting

Voting on important questions, such as recommendations on peace and security, 
election of members to the main organs, admission, suspension and expulsion of 
members, trusteeship questions and budgetary matters, is by two-thirds 
majori ty.

Voting on other questions is by simple majority.

Each member of the General Assembly has one vote.

In determining two-thirds or simple majorities, only "yes" and "no" votes are 
counted, not abstentions. However, in UN practice an abstention has come to 
be a respected and widely-used method of indicating a government's position on 
issues on which a variety of conflicting factors come into play and where a 
simple "yes" or "no" vote would not be an accurate reflection of the attitude 
of a government. Quite often explanations of a vote are made before or after 
the vote.

The General Assembly session

The General Assembly meets once a year in regular session for about three 
months, commencing on the third Tuesday in September. Special sessions may 
also be convened at the request of the Security Council, a majority of the UN 
members, or one member if the majority of members concur. An emergency 
special session may also be called within 24 hours of a request by the 
Security Council on the vote of any nine members of the Council, 0y a majority 
of the UN members, or by one member if the majority concur.

Sessions are opened by the President of the previous session (or the chairman 
of his country's delegation) and the first task on the agenda, after the 
appointment of the Credentials Committee, is the election of a new President 
for the next 12 months. The convention is firmly established that he should 
not be a representative of a great power. The President is elected by secret 
ballot, but normally private arrangements are made before the session opens to 
find a candidate for whom an impressive majority of the votes can be mustered.

The President's powers are limitd, but able officials have done a good deal 
through their personal influence to smooth the work of a session and maintain 
the interests of the organization against the sectional pressures of the 
membership.

At the side of the new President will sit the Secretary-General of the United 
Nations and the Under-Secretary General for Assembly Affairs who, in his 
capacity as Secretary of the General Assembly, will act as would a 
pariiamentary clerk to the Speaker of the House of Commons.

Following the election of Vice-Presidents and committee chairmen (which are 
the next items on the agenda), the Secretary-General proceeds to "notify" the 
General Assembly of "any matters relative to the maintenance of international 
peace and security which are being dealt with by the Security Council".
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